
 
 
 

PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON 
INTEROFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 

 
 
 
 
DATE: November 15, 2021 
 
TO:  File through Roger White 
 
FROM: Laurel Anderson   
 
SUBJECT: CenturyTel of Oregon d/b/a CenturyLink, OR, Docket No ADV 1319/Advice 

Letter No. OR 21-01 Revises tariff PUC OR No. 6 Access Service Tariff. This 
filing grandfathers certain low-bandwidth Private Line Services. 

 
I have reviewed this filing and recommend that an acknowledgement letter be sent. The filing 
was submitted on October 12, 2021 and will go into effect on November 17, 2021. 
 
This filing revises CenturyTel of Oregon d/b/a CenturyLink, OR Tariff PUC OR. No. 6, Access 
Service Tariff. 
 
This filing grandfathers certain low-bandwidth Private Line Services effective November 17, 
2021. Newer technologies and services are available to customers in lieu of these technologically 
obsolete services. New orders and moves of existing services will be allowed to the extent 
permitted by existing term contracts. Existing terms will not be renewed upon expiration. 
Customers currently under a term commitment plan may retain their low-bandwidth services on 
a month-to-month basis upon expiration of their current term plan.  
 
Other than noted above, this filing will not increase any rate or charge, cause the withdrawal of 
service, or conflict with other schedules.  
 
It is requested that this filing become effective November 17, 2021. 
 
 


